
      Dear supporters and prayer partners, 

                           Monroe, GA., November 2, 2015 

 

 We are now entering the "half way" mark of our furlough and are excited about 

what the Lord has done and is doing in our lives as we report back to our supporting 

partners. We look forward with anticipation to each time that the Lord allows us to 

present our burden for the Brazilian people to those who are just as eager and excited 

to partner with us in the great task of reaching souls for Christ. We are so very grateful 

for each of you that pray for us and for you that give so that we may go and preach the 

gospel of Jesus Christ in the needy land of Brazil. 

 

 We praise the Lord for souls that have been saved and for men and women who 

have dedicated their lives to do more for God recently. It has been a joy to witness God 

working His will in the lives of His people as we visit churches across the eastern United 

States. 

 

 We look forward to each opportunity so graciously given to us by Pastors and 

churches striving to fulfill the Great Commission given to us by our Lord and Savior Jesus 

Christ. If you would like for us to come and report of the ministry or share our burden 

for the first time, our furlough contact information is: 

  

 Mobile phone: 404-710-3806 (call or text) 

 E-mail: jamesallen@mwbm.org 

 

 We are planning our return to Brazil in May, 2016. Please continue to pray for us 

as we travel the highways and roads across the country. Proverbs 21:31 comes to mind, 

"The horse {is} prepared against the day of battle: but safety {is} of the LORD." We do 

our best to be cautious and prudent, with the knowledge that God is our protector. 

 

 We would like to thank those who have recently "upped" their giving amount 

toward our support. We are also grateful for two new churches partnering with us 

recently. This new "increase" puts us at approximately 75% of the recommended 

support level needed. Please accept our most heartfelt "thank you". 

 

   Yours for the souls of the Brazilian People, 

 

          James & Soraia Allen 


